
Minutes June 11, 2014 

 

7:07 PM 

 

Meeting was called to order followed by the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

Secretary’s report was read and approved by: 

1. Ed Bailey 

2. Tim Koch 

 

Treasurer’s report was read and approved by: 

1. Tom Whitely 

2. Joe Boyle 

 

Paid Members as of this date is  58 

 

Old Business 

 

Question was raised about the process for new members.  Should new members be sent to 

Tim?  There are still some members that do not have an email.   

Tim asked if he could have a spread sheet of members that when they come to get 

pictures of their cars for the website, he has the right information for the right person he 

is photographing so mistakes are not made to put the right car with the right owner. 

 

Advertising for the club was discussed.  To put the ad in the Times News the cost was 

$15.40 to run for this coming weeks cruise.  I gave the information for Dollar A Hollar 

on WLSH and this will be looked into for future cruises.  Ad would run Monday thru 

Friday.  Also it was asked if a budget should be set for advertising and a $15.00 limit was 

agreed. Questions asked were: Should ad be run for the week of the cruise?   Joe asked 

how much is being spent for our postage and other supplies needed to do updates for our 

members and Barbara said around $100.00 for stamps.  Barbara explained that we did 

newsletter mailings, which were done twice a year, send our tickets for the drawing to all 

paid members and the cost of paper, envelopes and the printing which is not included in 

the stamp cost.  Since Barbara always did the printing of most of the things sent, it was a 

saving to the club.   

 

Joe asked about how many more members will pay and it was an estimate of maybe 10-

15.   

 

Motion to advertise on Radio WLSH the week of the cruise was unanimously agreed by 

all in favor. 

 

It was suggested that we could do a poll at the cruise to ask those in attendance how they 

heard about the cruise to see if the advertising is working.  

 



Joe spoke to the owners of the Bagel Bunch and they understood the conditions of why 

we couldn’t do a Cruise there this year.  They would look into trying to fix those things 

that in the future we could maybe do one there. 

 

 A THANK YOU was expressed to Ed Bailey and his son-in-law Matt Rawlins for doing 

the 50/50 tickets at the Sunday cruise. 

 

Strawberry Social was a nice event.  Tim spoke to one of the members and he said they 

are doing these events to add a new building at the church.    

 

Tim spoke to Yvonne and she has our cruises posted on her web site.   

 

Tim also asked for a list of our charities so he can make a listing that we can have on 

display at our cruises.   

 

New Business 

 

Should Lions club make decision for our car club? This was discussed in length.  We will 

keep an eye on upcoming event. 

 

Hemmings Great Race, which travel from Maine to Florida, will be pulling into Pocono 

on June 23, 2014 at 11:15 if anyone is interested. 

 

Members that are ill at this time are Gene Mertz. Open Heart Surgery and our past 

president Jim Hauser who is suffering with congestive heart failure.   A heart felt GET 

WELL WISH going to them from the club. 

 

After all business was addressed motion to adjourn the meeting was approved by: 

1. Ed Bailey 

2. Andy Yurchak 

 

8:10 PM 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Wilma Hoppes, Secretary 

 

 

 

 

 


